Town of Grove
County of Allegany, State of New York

Board Meeting Minutes
July 19, 2022

The regular meeting of the Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm in the Town Hall by Town Supervisor, Jon Gorton.
Present:
Jon Gorton,
     Town Supervisor
Susan Morris, 
   Town Clerk/Collector

Kenneth DeRitter
,    Councilman

Vernon Marble, 
   Highway Superintendent

Mike Dieter,
     Councilman

Richard Morris,
   Sole Assessor/Dog Control Officer
Jesse Griffith,            Councilman

Jim Myers,
   Code Enforcement Officer
Absent:
 Kelly Mann, Councilwoman 
Late: 
Others present: Judge Roy Hanks
All reports are filed in Town Clerk’s office for review.
Public:    
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the June board meeting were read.
 Ken DeRitter made the motion and Jesse Griffith seconded it to accept the minutes as read.

Carried.
Ayes 5

 DeRitter, Dieter, Griffith, & Gorton

Nays 0

Absent 1

Mann,


Town Clerk/Tax Collector
None
Audit of Claims
Bills were stated in the amounts of:

General Fund
# 51  - 59    $   3,502.02   
Highway Fund
# 60  - 70    $ 12,794.79
Town Official Reports:
Planning Board Report
No report

Highway Report 

. 
Gravel is being crushed.  Worked on England Hill, widened out a little and burned brush on sides of road. Ames-Nichols, pipe delivered.  Parker Hill and Spencer will get gravel. Discussion.  1 ton, not giving out prices until 2023.  Discussion on equipment.
Code Enforcement Report

 2 new permits.  Goose Hollow got permit for carport enclosure and Wood rd. for pavilion.  Re: cutting lawns, discussion ensued. Will send more letters stating they have 10 days to cut lawns or Town will do it at a cost of $100 for 2 hours minimum.  Jim read the maintenance lawn law.

 Ken DeRitter made motion Jesse Griffith seconded it to agree with 10 days to get lawns cut or Town will cut for charge of  $100 charge for minimum 2 per hours. 
Letters to be sent out this week.

Dog Control Officer Report


No dogs

Assessor’s Report

No report
Supervisor’s Report See Agenda
Preliminary budget set for August 30th.  Negotiations with Labor Union are ongoing.  Tom Amrhein quoted $3,700 to replace windows and siles in Town Hall proper.  Quote from Ron Hall for cleaning and repairing Town barns well for $4,800.  For new well at the Town Hall it will cost between $6-10,000.  Got a Quote from Terry Mann but waiting for a quote from Bill Phelps and Curt Curry.  Looking at $200,000 for addition.  We should consider adding a contractor to Town of Grove payroll.  Discussion.
Mike Dieter made motion and Ken DeRitter seconded it to accept Tom Amrhein’s proposal to replace windows and siles in the Town Hall proper.
Jesse Griffith made the motion Mike Dieter seconded it to approve the cleaning and repair to the Town barns well.
Correspondence:

 Notice that the balance of the ARPA funds are coming soon.  Will be applying again for the Justice Grant at $30,000. 
Old Business:  
Local Noise Ordinance Law – will take a couple items off and moving closings to 11pm.  Other items look reasonable. 
Ken DeRitter made motion and Mike Dieter seconded it to approve Local Noise ordinance.
New Business:
Concern for upkeep of properties in the business district, pertaining to mowing of grass. Review Code Enforcement Report. Also mileage is up to 62.5 cents per mile starting July 1st.
Jesse Griffith made the motion and Mike Dieter seconded it to approve mileage of 62.5 cents until the 12/31 deadline.

Adjournment:

With no further business, Ken DeRitter made the motion and Mike Dieter seconded it to Adjourn.
Carried.
Minutes submitted by:

Susan Morris, Town Clerk
